

Wednesday 18th March

Dear Children, Parents & Carers,

Ofsted Inspection

I hope you are as pleased as I have been to read the Ofsted report shared today. I see it as a great reflection of the school, not just in the brief snapshot the inspectors had, but across every day in the life of Winnington Park.

Through our roles as governors we come into regular contact with children and their families and know just how much you value the work the school does to nurture, develop, challenge and create a love of learning in all children. We also see the dedication of staff close-up: whether teaching classes, groups or individuals or by helping the running of the school in the office, kitchen, on the playground or across the whole site! The report reflected both these aspects incredibly well.

As well as celebrating its achievements, the report also highlighted areas for the school to progress. I know that these aspects were already part of our ongoing improvement plans which gives me great confidence that the pupils of Winnington Park will continue to thrive and flourish in coming years.

Since the last inspection the staff have worked tirelessly to ensure the best possible experience for our pupils. This has been extremely tough since March 2020, given the challenges of a pandemic. I'd like to place on record my sincere gratitude to them, to Mr Cole, Mrs Jurgis, Mrs Allen & of course Mrs Dale, for their unswerving devotion to our school.

Like all of our governing body, I am incredibly proud to be part of a team that delivers such a fantastic education for our young people - not just today but every day!

Kind regards,

Chris Story

Chair of Governors
Winnington Park Primary & Nursery School

Winnington Park Primary School and Nursery, Firdale Road, Winnington, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 4AZ
Tel: 01606 74371 email: admin@winningtonpark.cheshire.sch.uk website: www.winningtonpark.cheshire.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr Rob Cole email: head@winningtonpark.cheshire.sch.uk













